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Certificated/Classified Salaries:  Increased by step advancements, longevity, and changes from vacant
positions.

Benefits:  Health insurance is capped at negotiated amounts.  Employer pension rates keep changing: STRS
is projected to be 19.10% in 22/23 and in 23/24.  PERS is projected to be 26.10% in 22/23 and 27.10%
in 23/24.  All other statutory mandated benefits (workers compensation, etc.) are estimated at current rates.

Supplies/Services/Capital Outlay:  All other expenditures are estimates only.

Other Outgo: Nonresident tuition is an estimate only.

Indirect Cost Rate:  4.64% for 22/23, which is also used as an estimate for 23/24.

MYP GENERAL FUND OTHER FINANCING SOURCES/USES
Interfund Transfers In:  Funds are transferred in from Fund 17 to pay for the yearly retiree health insurance
cost of $13,670 in 22/23 and $13,141 in 23/24.

Interfund Transfers Out:  Cafeteria Fund 13 encroachment of $116,952 in 22/23 and $116,363 in 23/24.
$26,000 of Forest Reserves is transferred to Special Reserve, Capital Outlay Fund 40 for future projects.

Contributions:  The transfer of funds to the Restricted Maintenance Account meets the 3% expenditure
requirement.  Increase in Special Education contribution is from salary and benefit costs.

MYP GENERAL FUND BALANCE
Increased state revenues will trigger conditions in 22/23 of the requirement on district reserve caps at 10%
per Education Code Section 42127.01.  Senate Bill 751 exempts districts with fewer than 2,501 ADA from the
reserve cap requirement.

MYP OTHER FUNDS
Narratives for Other Funds are on the MYP summary pages.

V. CASH FLOW
A budget is the estimated revenues and expenditures for a year.  Cash flow reflects what is actually received
and spent.  Having reserves helps to meet cash flow needs of payroll and other obligations, but it is important
to remember that reserves is not the same as cash - cash is only one component of the reserve balance.

The timing of state apportionments and county tax payments has an impact on cash flow, as the majority of
revenues comes from these sources.  Cash management is essential in order to have an accurate picture
of the District's financial stability and to ensure that the District will be able to meet expenditure needs.

Cash is monitored constantly and each month a report is prepared for the Board.  Projections of cash flow are
done for two years in the Interim Report.  It is projected that the District will have a positive cash balance in
June 2022, 2023, and 2024.

VI. RECOMMENDATION
At this time in the fiscal year the District is in satisfactory financial condition.  It is recommended that, based 
upon this Second Interim Report, the Board of Trustees approve the following:

A positive certification that the District will be able to meet its financial obligations for the current fiscal
year and subsequent two fiscal years.
































